All officials except Atty. Sterling present today.

Remodelling of Welfare Bldg. Rev. Daugherty with Messrs. Caros and John R. Drury Sr, of the Welfare Bd, met herewhen Mr. Tilp brought in revised plans for remodelling Welfare Bldg. All agreed the old stairwell should be removed which means the elimination of the 1st floor toilet.

On completion of remodelled building Mr. Caros feels it will not be necessary to use room in Court House now occupied by part of Welfare staff.

Attorney is necessary for Welfare Bd. to advise on adoption of children, appointment of legal guardians and settlements made in Orphan's Court. Commissioners will contact Mr. Sterling about this.

Switchboard/has large opening at side; Commissioners asked Mr. Tilp about this he will see what type of window or closing was planned to be used there at night, and check with Smith's and Dean Lumber & Supply Co, to ascertain what happened to the material to be used for the closing.

Blue Cross-Blue Shield plan for additional coverage. Messrs. John Charlton and Frank Jennings from the Baltimore office came to explain this, and Court House Group must have minimum of 25 employees and 75% of these must participate. Commissioners will be required to pay a portion of the increased cost. Commissioners made no decision. They will consider the matter and advise Mr. Charlton later if they decide to go along on this.

Mrs. Jack Daugherty with Mr. Edward Hall, representing St. Mary's Co. Mem. Library informed the Commissioners they are now ready to order the new book mobile. On July 14, 1961 the Commissioners had agreed to allow \$2,000.00 in the 1962-63 budget and \$2,000.00 in the 1963-64 budget, the balance needed to pay for this equipment. Library is to pay interest on these loans; if they wait to purchase the bookmobile until July 1, 1962 there will be no interest then; and int.only on the 2nd half of the loan in 1963-64

SRC- Jr. Raley advised that Thos. Harding has all lumber necessary for the wharves-it is thoroughly dried. He was advised to have same treated and delivered by March 1st.

Board adjourned to meet with the SRC officials at Benedict at 3;30, to discuss Federal aid. for secondary roads in County.

approved

Leonard Schley